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12thJuly 2010
Richard Mayson
EDF Energy
Qube
90 Whitfield Street
London
W1T 4EZ
Dear Richard
Hinkley Point C – 2008 Planning Act s.42, s.47, s.48 and EIA notification.
Thank you for your letter of 8th July regarding the above. 
As you have stated, EDF has already notified the Commission under s.46, however, thank you for keeping us up to date with your 2nd round of s.42 consultation.

The Commission notes that you have publicised your revised Statement of Community Consultation to take account of changes that have been made arising out of the responses to your stage 1 consultation. 

Thank you for sending us a copy of your s.48 publicity notice. We note your updated and refined description of the Hinckley C project, including the defined scope of associated development that is referred to in the s.48 notice.
The Commission also notes your request under Regulation 6(1)(a) of the Infrastructure Planning (EIA) Regulations 2009 (the EIA Regs), which is contained in your letter. This regulation relates to the procedure for establishing whether an environmental impact assessment is required and requests the Commission to adopt a screening opinion. EDF are aware that the proposed development requires an environmental impact assessment and have already supplied the Commission with a scoping report (EDF letter dated 2 February 2010) and applied for a scoping opinion under Regulation 8 of the EIA Regs as to the information to be provided in the environmental statement. The Commission issued its scoping opinion to EDF in April this year. The Commission assumes that it was not the intension of EDF to request a screening opinion and that the letter related to formal notification under Regulation 6(1) (b), but would be grateful for confirmation that this is the correct interpretation.
I look forward to hearing from you in due course.
Yours sincerely
Mark Wilson
Case Leader
Direct line: 0303 444 5062

Email: mark.wilson@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk
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The IPC gives advice about applying for an order granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed application).  The IPC takes care to ensure that the advice we provide is accurate.  This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon which you can rely and you should note that IPC lawyers are not covered by the compulsory professional indemnity insurance scheme.  You should obtain your own legal advice and professional advice as required.   





We are required by law to publish on our website a record of the advice we provide and to record on our website the name of the person or organisation who asked for the advice. We will however protect the privacy of any other personal information which you choose to share with us and we will not hold the information any longer than is necessary.  





You should note that we have a Policy Commitment to Openness and Transparency and you should not provide us with confidential or commercial information which you do not wish to be put in the public domain.
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